	Minutes of a meeting of  Bridford Parish Council held at Bridford Village Hall on Monday 6th June 2022 at 7.00pm
Present: Cllrs S Purser (Chairman), A Lord, J Topley, K Tucker, Mrs J P Banks (Clerk) and one member of the public

	1
	APOLOGIES – Cllr J Padgham, Cllr E Gallagher, Cllr P Marriott

	2
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST - none

	3
	PUBLIC DISCUSSION 
Platinum Jubilee Celebrations
The Chairman thanked all those involved in Jubilee events over the Bank Holiday weekend.  Cllr Lord wished to thank everyone who donated cakes and raffle prizes for the Jubilee Tea Party and Cllr Tucker for her help.
Salt Bags / Bins 

A Parishioner advised the Parish Council that he has inspected bags of salt which have been left at the side of the road in various places and which have all fallen to pieces.  The contents have been put into the salt bins and the Parishioner has asked that Devon County Council is contacted to find out if they are going to supply more salt bags this winter.  The Clerk confirmed that the Parish Council does check the individual salt bins prior to the onset of winter and that Highways does replenish them.  The Chairman asked for this item to be included on the October agenda.
Bridford Parish Council Facebook Page

Cllr Tucker has established that the Parish Council has an existing Facebook page which is connected to the Bridford Village website.  She is liaising with the website administrator to update this. 

	MATTERS ARISING from previous meeting

	4
	MINUTES – (i) the Parish Council resolved to approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held 9th May 2022, as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  (ii)  the Parish Council resolved to approve the minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on 9th May 2022 as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

	5
	PLAY PARK – following Cnty Cllr Brook’s kind offer of funding to purchase a Jubilee picnic table for the Play Park, the Clerk showed the Parish Council details of a specific purple Jubilee picnic table at a cost of £500 ex VAT and also a multi colour picnic table at £401.40 ex VAT.  The Parish Council agreed that the purple table would be preferable.  As this is a limited edition, the Clerk will find out if there any available and if so, place an order. Cllrs Topley and Tucker reported that the baseball nets need replacing.  It was agreed that the Clerk should purchase them.

	6
	ALLOTMENTS – one tenant has given up their allotment and two new tenants have been found.  Tenancy agreements to be sent out for completion.  One half plot still remaining.  Tenant has requested permission to have a wildlife pond on her allotment. Insurance Company has been consulted and await a response

	7
	THREE PARISHES MEETING – will be held on 19th July and attended by five Parish Councillors from Bridford.  The time has yet to be confirmed. 

	8
	BUS SHELTER – update re decoration / refurbishment.  Too much of a project to expect the Scouts to undertake as was previously suggested.  Plea for a volunteer  to take this on with materials provided by the Parish Council, to be put in Unity, the Bridford website and on the notice board.

	9
	20’S PLENTY FOR DEVON – quote of £373.08 ex VAT received from Signs Express to make nine signs on aluminium composite panels, using the children’s artwork. The Parish Council authorised Cllr Topley to proceed and order the signs and to arrange the purchase of appropriate wooden posts.

	10
	BRIDFORD WILDLIFE WARDEN REPORT – circulated to Parish Councillors, see appendix (a)

	11
	DEFIBRILLATOR – the Clerk is receiving weekly emails from the company advising that, due to a world shortage of machines, they are still not in a position to confirm when they will be able to supply the defibrillator that the Parish Council has on order.

	12
	MEETINGS ATTENDED /  ONLINE - none

	13
	DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT 
At the Annual Council meeting Cllr Charles Nuttall was appointed Chair and Cllr Chris Clarence as vice Chair.
Work to decarbonise three leisure centres has been recognised for their energy efficiency and carbon reduction. A carbon emission reduction of 280 tonnes or 51% has been estimated for Teignmouth Lido, Broadmeadow sports centre and Newton Abbot leisure centre.
The new countryside park at Exminster consisting of 52 acres will open this Wednesday the 8th June.
The Garden Community scheme to create a healthier, happier and greener future initially in Newton Abbot and Kingsteighton has received a grant of £414,000.
All customers who pay council tax by direct debit should now have received the £150 rebate, 13,000 non direct debit payers will be receiving a letter in the next few days to explain how they can receive the rebate.
Let’s Talk Teenagers programme sessions are nearly fully subscribed please go to devon.cc/teenagers for more information.
Likely to be further covid booster for eligible people in the autumn.
Note waste collections will be adjusted over Jubilee weekend.

	14
	COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT – Cnty Cllr Brook did not attend the Parish Council meeting but sent in the following report:
Children and young Peoples Services - Children and Families are a key strategic priority for the council. A recent report conducted by two leading university academics highlighted the difference in attainment by children at school in comparison to other regions in the country. As a region the attainment of poorer pupils to the rest is the lowest in the country, only 40% of disadvantaged pupils achieved a standard pass in maths and English, whereas in London that figure is 60%, only 17% of disadvantaged children managed to go to university whereas in London that figure is 45%. A great deal of work needs to be done to redress that balance.

Recruiting and retaining staff in both social services and SEND services continues to be a challenged. Additional funding has been allocated to this service, but other barriers like affordable housing is also making recruitment more challenging.

Andrew Leadbetter is hoping to meet Devon MPs in the near future, to explain the challenges faced and ask for their help in sourcing more funding.

Early help scheme - this service has developed to assist families and children experiencing difficulties. Contact through your county councillor.

A recruitment drive is progress to encourage more people to consider foster caring. 

We have to do more to ensure all Devon’s children have the facility to achieve.

Bus service improvement plan - DCC has been successful in bidding for additional funding for the bus service. From the levelling up fund we were awarded just over £14million over the next three years. Very welcome but nowhere near enough for the rural geography of Devon.

Emphasis on rail travel as opposed to the car is being encouraged for the obvious issues relating to climate change. The employment opportunities through rail travel being advertised. The Tavistock line now services thirteen thousand residents in Tavistock and additional eight thousand in local villages to the area. Cycle routes are also attracting levelling up funding. Contributions by DCC to those funds from central government are creating a large investment in the hope to encourage more people to cycle safely.

Public Health, Communities and waste - As of the18th of May some 1500 Ukrainian refugees will have either arrived in Devon or be on their way. They have been matched with some 600 sponsor/ properties. In Devon there have been an astonishing 5,150 sponsor applications in Devon alone.  100 Afghan refugees remain in hotels in Devon. They are slowly being dispersed around the country.

The proposal by central government to amend the Controlled Waste regulations has the potential to add a further £2m costs to the waste budget. The portfolio holder will be writing to the secretary of state to object to the proposals to stop the charging for certain waste that falls into the current waste regulations.

	DNPA PLANNING FOR DISCUSSION 
	

	15
	WEEKE BARTON, ROAD PAST ROBERSTACRE FARM re proposed: Garden pod and plant room to provide an additional guest room at existing guest house (DNPA ref. 0176/22). Details of this application circulated to Councillors prior to Parish Council meeting.  The Parish Council has no objections to this application.  However, a Councillor pointed out that the existing building is listed and had concerns that this had not been mentioned or taken into consideration.  Since the meeting, it has been confirmed that the planning application does state that the proposed building will be in the grounds of the existing guest house which is listed but the planning application does not include any alterations to this building.

	DNPA PLANNING FOR INFORMATION - none

	16
	ANY PLANNING DECISION NOTIFICATIONS RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA  - none

	FINANCE & ACCOUNTS

	17
	ACCOUNT BALANCES 1st May 2022 

Current account

Investment account
	6,406.07

3,769.47

10,175.54

	18
	INCOME

Sale of Jubilee Mugs
VAT Refund

Allotment Deposit C Studd

Allotment Rental C Studd

Allotment Deposit A Williams

Bank Interest re April
	180.00

813.14

15.00

15.00

15.00

1.02
1,039.16

	19
	EXPENDITURE
Mrs J P Banks re May Salary

Cancelled cheque Came & Co re insurance premium re error
 Gallagher Insurance Services renewal premium                
	304.38
(777.08)

935.68
462.98

	 20
	ACCOUNT BALANCES  1 June  2022 

Current account

Investment account


	6,981.23
3,770.49
10,751.72

	
	Balances include earmarked funds (823.89):  £165 refundable allotment deposits / £126 Village Garden / £308.76 Clothing Bank  /  £224.13 Play Park

	The Chairman confirmed that he had checked the expenditure and bank reconciliation.  The Parish Council resolved to accept the accounts and authorise the expenditure, proposed by Cllr Topley, seconded by Cllr Lord.

	OTHER ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

	21
	PARISH COUNCIL INSURANCE – the existing policy with Gallagher Insurance has been renewed on a three year fixed rate basis.

	OTHER ITEMS FOR INFORMATION 
	

	22
	CLOTHING BANK – the Clothing Bank will be emptied on 1st July.  All bags must be sealed.  Anyone requiring bags should contact Karen Gervers.

	23
	DNPA Local Plan Workshop 30th June.  Two Councillors expressed an interest in attending dependent on time of meeting, yet to be confirmed.

	24
	HALDON FOREST PARK – A New Vision. Invitation from Forestry England.  No Councillors able to attend.  Parishioner in attendance at Parish Council meeting expressed an interest to attend as a representative of Bridford.

	25
	ANY ITEMS FOR INFORMATION RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA - none

	26
	PUBLIC DISCUSSION – there being no further items for discussion, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.50pm

	27                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Monday 4th July 2022 at 7.00pm at the Village Hall. 




